
Homedale School District #370 

Memo 
To: Board of Trustees 

From: Rob Sauer 

Date: 8/7/2019 

Re: Superintendents Board Report 

Updates 

 The State Board of Education will consider the annexation/excision issue at their meeting 

August 28th in Pocatello.   The agenda for that meeting won’t be posted until 48 hours 

prior to the meeting.  

 

 After attending the administrators conference last week I came away with the belief that 

the changes to the funding formula that have been worked on might not happen this next 

session as the topic took its toll on many of the stakeholders. However, the State Board 

will be considering new rules that determine student enrollment counts by school, school 

district, and statewide, and the process for reporting those counts. This has to be done if 

they are going to make any other changes to the funding formula going forward.  

 

 All staff will be back by August 12th. We will have our opening all staff meeting on that 

day and there will be several meetings in each of the buildings throughout the week as 

they prepare for students to arrive on the 19th for the first day of school.  

 

 The maintenance staff has worked hard this summer to prepare the facilities for another 

great school year.  

 

 

 


